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September 27, 2023 
 

SPECIAL EVENT LIQUOR SALES RESTRICTIONS FOR 
ALL PACKAGE LICENSEES LOCATED WITHIN THE  

LAS VEGAS BOULEVARD “STRIP CORRIDOR” 
 
Dear Licensee, 

Please allow this letter to remind you of the restrictions concerning the prohibition of the sale of packaged 
alcohol in glass containers for licensees within the “Strip Corridor” between the hours beginning two 
hours before and ending two hours after any special event, this includes the upcoming F1 Las Vegas 
Grand Prix scheduled for November 16-18, 2023. 

Your business is licensed for the sale of packaged alcohol and within the geographical boundaries 
identified in Clark County Code 8.20.287, also known as the “Strip Corridor,” thus the prohibition of the 
sale of packaged alcohol in glass containers applies to your operations and you are encouraged to take 
proactive measures to prevent the removal of such containers from your premises. 

12.43.020 - Possession of glass container—During specified holidays and special events.  
It is unlawful for any person to be in possession of any glass container which is fit for beverage purposes 
or intended for beverage purposes: 
 

(a) While on any public street that is temporarily closed to vehicular traffic, including Las Vegas 
Boulevard, south of Sahara Avenue and north of Sunset Avenue, and the sidewalks bordering 
such public street during the following times: 
. . . 

(3) Between the hours beginning two hours before and ending two hours after any special 
event as defined in Section 12.43.010. 

 
12.43.010 Definitions. 
(a) Special Event Defined. As used in this chapter, the words "special event" mean any competitive activity 

consisting of running or biking races, or athletic type of activities, or other special activity which may 
include, but shall not be limited to, block parties, grand openings, fireworks displays or building 
implosions, which requires or results in the temporary closure of any public street or right-of-way. 

 
Please contact our Department at 702-455-4252 should you have any questions on this matter.  
  
Sincerely, 

 

Vincent V. Queano 

Director 
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